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December 2015 

Dear Parents and Guardians: 
 

The month of December brings with it a sense of celebration.  Here at Willow Dale, 
we make it our goal to celebrate all of our children and their learning each and               
every day.  I encourage you to take some time out of the busy schedules that can 
consume us all to make sure we are focusing on our youngest of minds.  Encourage-
ment at home and at school will only improve learning and focus and will help our 
students gain a positive sense of self.  At school, we strive to build up our students 
so they feel empowered to do all that they can and be all that they dream.    
 

Our boys and girls remain focused in their school work and continue to practice 
their good character, everywhere, all the time.  We have successfully implemented 
three positive rewards programs to encourage making good choices and for                       
following expectations.  For good character in the cafeteria, we award one                     
homeroom with the Silver Spoon Award.  The winning homeroom sits at a                      
decorated table (in blue and yellow, of course) and is served lunch by Mr. Donnelly 
and     Mr. Drago!  Our playground is a fun place, and it is important we teach our 
boys and girls to respect each other and to play nicely.  The grade level                            
demonstrating the best choices for the month will earn an additional thirty minute 
recess, monitored by Mr. Donnelly and Mr. Drago.  The grade level earns the Play-
ground Pride Award.   
 

Additionally, to encourage safe, appropriate behavior, we will continue with the 
Puma Passenger Award, which will showcase the entire bus for making appropriate 
and safe choices as good passengers.  The school bus is “school on wheels”.   
The students will receive a certificate to     purchase a prize from a special selection 
in the school store, and the driver will be honored with a special prize, too!  We 
maintain that the boys and girls at Willow Dale demonstrate great character and we 
want to encourage this in all facets of school life. 
 

In closing, as the daylight becomes less and the temperatures grow colder, it is the 
smile on our children’s faces and the warmth of love and caring that will brighten 
everyone’s day.   
 

Wishing you and yours the happiest of holiday seasons, 

                                  
 

 

Mr. Michael W. Donnelly 

Principal  
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Winter Concert 

It is time to “Save the Date” for our Winter Concert!  This 
year’s choral event is slated for Thursday, December 17th, 
at 7:00 PM in the Willow Dale Elementary Alta S. Leary 
All-Purpose Room.  The concert will feature our 5th Grade 
Handbell Choir and our 4th and 5th Grade Choruses. It is 
certain to be a wonderful evening; one that 
should not be missed. 
We hope to see you there!■ 

Wellness Committee 

Pajama Day 

On Wednesday, December 23rd, we 
will be participating in our annual 
Pajama Day and Holiday sing-along. 
Students and staff are invited to wear 
their favorite pajamas to school. We 
will conclude our day with a holiday 
sing-along in the gym. We do ask, 

however, that students wear sneakers 
or other appropriate footwear to school 
before changing into slippers. Thanks 
for your support. If you have any 
questions, feel free to contact your 
child’s teacher.■ 

Outstanding Cafeteria Balance 

The Food Service Department has a 
procedure that states that students owing 
more than an established obligation 
($6.00) be provided with Cheerios and 
milk and charged $1.00 until the account 
has been paid.  Please note this limit and 
understand that the cafeteria staff will 
enforce this procedure.  We request that 
you provide payments in a timely 

manner.  Please contact the cafeteria 
Manager, Mrs. Magiera, if you have any 
questions concerning this procedure.   
 

If you are eligible, free or reduced price 
lunches are available by filing an 
application through the Business Office 
of the Centennial School District.  You 
can also pre-pay for lunch through the “E

-Fund” system and credit can be 
immediately applied to the account.  If 
you need assistance with placing money 
on your child’s account or applying for 
free/reduced lunch programs, please 
contact the Business Office at                                       
215-441-6000 ext. 11013.  Thank you for 
your cooperation.■ 

PSSA - Mark your Calendar 

PSSA Testing WINDOW* 

*specific dates will be communicated in early 
2016 

April 11 - 15: English/Language Arts 
(Grades 3, 4, 5) 

April 18 - 22: Mathematics (Grade 3, 4, 5) 
April 25 - 29: Science (Grade 4) 

The PSSA is a state-mandated test, which 
means all students must take the test. Please do 
not schedule vacations or appointments during 

these testing days. Thank you! 

Kindergarten—Adjusted Schedule 

We will have one half-day schedule in November.  On Decem-
ber 9, there will be no AM Kindergar ten.  Our  fr iends in 
PM kindergar ten will attend school from 8:45 – 11:45.  
Specific information regarding bus schedules will be sent 
home.■   

Thanks to everyone who came out and supported the third annual Puma 5K/Family Fun Run.  It was a wonderful day to show support for 
wellness!  We’re already in the beginning stages of planning for the Fourth Annual to take place in the Fall of 2016! 
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Recess 

As the daylight becomes less and the temperatures become cooler, it is 
important to remember to dress according to the weather.  We will 
continue to have outdoor recess for as long as we can, as it is im-
portant to take a healthy break each day.  To that end, it is essential 
that students are coming to school prepared for the various weather 
conditions we will experience.  Also, please remember that our stu-
dents should feel comfortable at school, but are not permitted to wear 
hats during the day and make-up, if any at all, should be limited. ■       

Visitors 

In order to ensure the safety of our students, faculty and 
staff, all visitors to Willow Dale must report to the main 
office, entering through the front doors of the school.  
There, our visitors sign in and retrieve a Willow Dale 
sticker, which is used to identify the grown-up as 
someone that has, in fact, been to the office.  Please 
remember to have a photo ID on your person.  This is 
required for identification purposes.  Albeit a seemingly 
small inconvenience, we do all that we can to ensure the 
safety of all of our boys and girls and our faculty/staff.  
Mrs. Gedraitis or Mrs. Paris, our Office Monitors, will 
greet you and assist you with whatever you need.  Thank 
you, in advance, for your cooperation.■ 

Giant Donations 

Don’t forget to register your GIANT 
grocery store card!    You can enter your 
store card number online (23591) at this 
website:  http://giantfood.com/savings-and-

rewards/rewards-program/aplus/.  If you 
have already been registered, you do not 
need to register again.  Be certain, though, 
to reach out to neighbors, friends and 
relatives and ask that they, too, designate 
Willow Dale as their school!  (Each card 
can support two schools.) 
With as many cards registered as possible, 
Willow Dale will receive a percentage of 
total sales via a donation check next 
summer!  Let’s see how much money we 
can raise to support our programs and 
services.  In advance, all of us here at 
Willow Dale give to you a GIANT thank 
you!■   

 

As the weather begins to cool, many 
parents and teachers 

often ask, Should we have outdoor recess? 
Below are the 

outdoor recess guidelines that we will be 
following. Please 

dress your child accordingly for the cooler 
weather ahead: 
Below 60 degrees—Jacket or  long sleeves 

Below 50 degrees—Coat and long pants 

Below 32 degrees—Gloves and hats to go 
outside 

Below 20 degrees—Shortened recess (5-

10 minutes) 
Below 10 degrees—Indoor recess 

To access the current local temperature 
including wind chill— 

1) Type www.weather.com 

2) Type our zip code: 18974 

3) Look at the current temperature for 
Warminster                                                             
4) Look right below that current 
temperature to get the Feels Like 
temperature 

Recess is an opportunity for students to get some 
fresh air and play with their friends. Because we 
will continue to go outside during the winter 
months (weather permitting), we ask that      
students are dressed appropriately for the               
season.  Long pants, hats, coats, gloves, and 
scarves keep students warm while they enjoy the 
sunshine and fresh air on a wintry day. Thank 
you for your help with this!  Below, please find 
the suggested temperatures and times for recess 
during colder weather.   
As the weather begins to cool, many parents and 
teachers 

often ask, Should we have outdoor recess? 
Below are the 

outdoor recess guidelines that we will be 
following. Please 

dress your child accordingly for the cooler 
weather ahead: 

Student Dress 

As part of our Character Education Program here at Willow Dale, we celebrate the pillars of character each and every day.  Students, 
teachers and staff are invited and encouraged to complete CATS coupons to honor others for their being of good character.  CATS stands 
for:  Character, Achievement, Teamwork and Service.  Each Friday morning, on the announcements, a handful of names are read aloud, 
and these students receive a small prize from our Counselors.  While all of our students at Willow Dale know that character counts, 
everywhere, all the time, the following students were selected in November:                        

CATS Ticket Winners 

Angjelina A. 

Shafeen A. 

Olivia A 

Ethan C. 

Isabella C. 

Emmett D. 

Hailey D. 

Jahkel D. 

Leah D. 

Thomas F. 

Ashley H. 

Joseph H. 

Angelina I. 

Preston J. 

Shirley H. 

Liliana L. 

Emily O. 

Anna Bella P. 

Aiden R. 

Josiah T. 

Tamara T. 
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Counselors’ Corner  
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Cradles to Crayons 
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Cradles to Crayons  
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From the Reading Specialists 
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A Heartfelt Thank You 

A heartfelt Thank Y ou 

On behalf of the entire faculty and staff of Willow Dale Elementary School, a 
heartfelt Thank Y ou goes out to the families of the Home and School                      
Association and, in particular, to those parents of the Hospitality Committee.  
A delectable spread of culinary excellence was provided for an enjoyable                  
mid-conference dinner on November 24th.  Thank you!■ 

 

 

 

Centennial School District 

 

Willow Dale 

 Elementary School 

720 Norristown Road 

Warminster, PA  18974 

 

Phone: 215-441-6093 

 

Mr. Michael W. Donnelly 

 Principal 

 

Mr. Andrew Drago 

Assistant Principal 

While coming to school each and every day is important, it is equally 
as important to monitor our children’s health.  If a child is sick, please 
keep him/her home.  Our teachers will work with students who have 
fallen ill to make sure they do not fall behind in the classroom.  When 
a child is absent, you must send in a written excuse note. This note 
must be given to the homeroom teacher within three days of return 
from the absence.  Students who do not turn in notes within this 
period of time, per policy, will receive an unexcused absence on his/
her record.  Let’s work together to ensure our students are healthy and 
safe, and accountable.■ 

From the Nurse 
Our school nurse, Mrs. White, is always 
available to discuss any questions you may 
have regarding our students’ health and 
wellness.  If your child is in need of medi-
cine, over-the-counter or prescribed, it can 
only be given to the student by the school 
nurse.  The medicine must be in its original 
packaging and should be delivered to the 
health suite at the beginning of the school 
day.■ 

Attendance 

Inclement Weather 

December is upon us, which means winter weather is right around the corner.  
Please be sure to have a family plan in place for early dismissals or cancella-
tions of school.  Announcements of school closings will be made on KYW 
(1060 AM).  The radio stations identify school districts by name and/or by 
specific numbers.  Centennial’s school closing number is 753.  When schools 
open late, 753 will be announced, along with details of the delayed opening.  
Additional channels (3, 6, and 10), as well as the local Comcast cable chan-
nel, 28, and Verizon cable channel, 36, will post information.  As always, the 
district website, www.centennialsd.org, will be updated with up-to-the-

minute information.  Don’t forget that this information will be provided to 
you via a phone call, making use of our new School Messenger system.  
When possible, we will also update our Twitter account.  Don’t forget to fol-
low us, @Willow_Dale_ES!  Visit the district website for further infor-
mation. ■ 

Visitors 

In order to ensure the safety of our students, faculty and staff, all 
visitors to Willow Dale must report to the main office, entering 
through the front doors of the school.  There, our visitors sign in and 
retrieve a Willow Dale sticker, which is used to identify the grown-

up as someone that has, in fact, been to the office.  Please remember 
to have a photo ID on your person.  This is required for identification 
purposes.  Albeit a seemingly small inconvenience, we do all that we 
can to ensure the safety of all of our boys and girls and our faculty/
staff.  Mrs. Gedraitis or Mrs. Paris, our Office Monitors, will greet 
you and assist you with whatever you need.  Thank you, in advance, 
for your cooperation.■ 

 
Family Vacations 

As per District policy, requests for family 
trips/vacations are due to the Principal’s 
office at least two weeks prior to the date 
of the absence for the trip.  Vacation forms 
can be picked up in the main office or 
printed from the Willow Dale website.  
Please refer to the PSSA testing dates, 
located within this newsletter.  Also, don’t 
forget that the District will be on Spring 
Break from March 24 – 28, 2016!■ 


